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	Comments


Oncor supports the 3/22/19 ERCOT comments. ERCOT restored much of the language from the existing Planning Guide that was developed by the Planning Geomagnetic Disturbance Task Force (PGDTF) and ERCOT after consultation with members of industry and academia who have experience in modeling transmission systems for Geomagnetic Disturbance (GMD) planning and in performing GMD planning studies, and review of North American Reliability Corporation (NERC) documents related to NERC Standard TPL-007-1 – Transmission System Planned Performance for Geomagnetic Disturbance Planning (NERC Standard).  
The NERC Standard applies to facilities that include power transformers with a high side wye-grounded winding with terminal voltage greater than 200 kV.  The intent of this language is to limit the transformer thermal impact assessments, if needed, to these transformers.  The language is not intended to limit the model of the transmission system to facilities with a voltage greater than 200 kV.  
The NERC Geomagnetic Disturbance Planning Guide states “In some systems it may be appropriate to model the network below 230 kV”.  The rationale given for only modeling the network greater than 200 kV is a small amount of transmission network below 200 kV comprised of short lines.  The ERCOT transmission system does not match this rationale.  Approximately 70% of the miles of transmission lines in ERCOT are below 200 kV and many of these lines are not short: approximately 57% of the autotransformers have a high side wye-grounded winding below 200 kV, and approximately 63% of the generator main power transformers have a high side wye-grounded winding below 200 kV.  
Excluding the 200 kV and below systems will ignore over 60% of the ERCOT transmission system and will reduce the magnitude of the Geomagnetically Induced Currents (GICs) and associated reactive power losses calculated, which will understate the impact on ERCOT system.  It will also deprive the owners of transformers with high side wye-grounded winding below 200 kV of valuable information on the impact of a GMD event on their transformers.  The NERC GMD Task Force has commended ERCOT for modeling the entire transmission system.
Table 1 of the NERC Standard requires the identification of Reactive Power compensation devices and other transmission facilities removed from service as a result of protection system operation or misoperation due to harmonics during a GMD event, which includes generators.  Unacceptable system conditions, including blackouts, have actually occurred during GMD events due to facilities being outaged by protection systems.  This is the basis for ERCOT’s request for these potential Outages.  They will be simulated in the GMD vulnerability assessment to determine the ERCOT system’s ability to withstand the benchmark and supplemental events as defined by the NERC Standard.  Excluding these Outages will result in an incorrect assessment of the system’s ability to withstand the defined GMD events.   
The existing language in the Planning Guide refers to the NERC Standard in a manner that will reduce future changes to the Guide as NERC continues to revise the Standard. 
The 3/22/19 ERCOT comments include NRG’s comment regarding the time allotted for performance of any required transformer thermal impact assessments.
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